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Attendance at the show this year was the best in the last 
several years. Dealers I spoke with reported good sales, 
and I noticed that the tables were usually well occupied. 

Two national societies held their conventions at the show: 
the American Helvetia Philatelic Society (AHPS) and the 
United Postal Stationery Society (UPSS). Both groups had 
multiple entries in the philatelic exhibition.  

The exhibition featured a total of 44 competitive exhibits 
mounted in 176 frames. There were 202 frames of exhibits 
overall that included three court of honor exhibits and 
eight society/club showcase exhibits. 

The show hosted several meetings and presentations. The 
AHPS and UPSS each held board meetings and general 
meetings. Scott English, Executive Director of the APS, 
conducted an APS town hall meeting that extended well 
beyond its scheduled time due to attendee interest. 

ðcontinued on page 4 
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SEAPEX 2018 

ð by Jack R. Congrove, Northwest Federation 

On 14ï16 September 2018, the Seattle Philatelic Exhibi-
tion (SEAPEX) held their annual exhibition at the Tukwila 
Community Center, near the SeaTac Airport in suburban 
Seattle. SEAPEX is a World Series of Philately (WSP) 
national show.  

As a WSP show, the Grand Award winners for the Multi-
frame and Single Frame exhibits qualify to compete in the 
Champion of Champions (CoC) exhibitions sponsored by 
the American Philatelic Society (APS).  

The Single Frame CoC competition will be held at the 
APS AmeriStamp Expo in Mesa, Arizona, 15ï17 February 
2019. The Multi-frame CoC competition will occur at the 
joint APS-American Topical Association show in Omaha, 
Nebraska, on 1ï4 August 2019. 

SEAPEX is one of three WSP national shows that take 
place within the Federation region. The other two are 
PIPEX in Portland, Oregon, and the Edmonton Spring Na-
tional Show in Edmonton, Alberta. 
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From the Editorõs Desk 

As we come to the end of another calendar year, 
I find myself asking, Where did the time go? As 
I grow older, time seems to speed up.  

Scientists tell us that time is relative and that 
there is a concept called ñspacetime.ò This mod-
el combines the one dimension of time with the 
three dimensions of space and results in different 
measurements of distance and time for an event 
based on the observerôs frame of reference. 

Unfortunately, one thing that physicists are sure 
of is that time can only move in the forward di-

rection for each frame of reference. And that means for each of us, time 
will always advance at the same rate in our own surroundings. 

In the Executive Secretaryôs report on the State of the Federation, he men-
tions that the Federation currently has 36 active organizations. Actually, 
he is only counting the ones that have paid their dues. There are three ad-
ditional clubs that currently are delinquent. I will not mention their 
names, but they know who they are. Now is the time to get caught up and 
pay your dues for next year  See the notice on page 14. The Treasurer will 
be sending out formal notice letters this month. 

We now have a full slate of Board members after experiencing some va-
cancies over the past year. Our new Canadian Director is Dr. Darin Peter 
Cherniwchan who is a member of the Fraser Valley Philatelic Club. 

This issue has reports on some recent shows within the Federation. For all 
show organizers, please send me a notice about your upcoming shows 
so I can spread the word. Also send me a brief report on how the show 
went, especially if there were awards or other significant activities. 

There is an interesting report starting on page 8 about an exhibit used to 
support an art show. Perhaps others can employ this concept to promote 
the hobby at functions and venues that are not traditionally related to phi-
lately besides libraries and museums that we have seen before. 

The Federation Board held a meeting at SEAPEX in September. See the 
report on page 11. 

I wish everyone a terrific holiday season and a safe and healthy New 
Year. I look forward to seeing you at a stamp show next year. 

Newsletter editors, please make sure I am on your distribution list so I can 
report your news to others in the Federation. 

Also, please look at your collection and send me a couple paragraphs de-
scribing an item you find interesting. Club officers, send me news about 
your clubôs activities and accomplishments, especially if you present an 
exhibition. I will publish this information in upcoming editions. Input for 
the next edition is due to me not later than 15 February 2019. Send 
to: jackcongrove@comcast.net. 

ðð Jack R. Congrove, Editor 

Answers to Quiz:  
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As we wind down 2018, let me 
review the year from the point 
of view of the Northwest Feder-
ation of Stamp Clubs. 

The Federation has a complete 
Board of Directors, which is 
composed of three officers, two 
Canadian directors, and two US 
directors. They are Michael An-
dersen (BC), Dr. Darin Peter 
Cherniwchan (BC), Eric Knapp (AK), me Larry Crain 
(OR), Alex Hadden (BC), Jim Hirstein (MT), and George 
Struble (OR). Currently in the Federation are 36 active 
member organizations. 

PIPEX, the organizationôs national show in Portland, was 
a success. Wording of the agreement with Portland Phila-
telic Exhibitions to extend hosting the show in Portland to 
the year 2022 has been agreed on.  

There are nine geographical areas of the Federation de-
fined by the medals awarded at PIPEX. The medal is nine-
sided and shows a map of the Federation. For the first time 
in maybe 20 years, there are member clubs from eight of 
the nine areasðin Canada: British Columbia, Alberta, and 
Saskatchewan, and in US: Alaska, Idaho, Montana, Ore-
gon, and Washington. Only Yukon territory is missing, but 
it had a member club in 1983ï86. There is not one now. 

Other national shows organized by Federation member 
clubs were held in Edmonton and Seattle. 

Throughout the year, there are shows with exhibits on the 
regional level. A new one, the Willamette Valley Show, 
was added in 2018. It was held in two cities and hosted by 
two clubs: Greater Eugene Stamp Society and Salem 
Stamp Society. In the US, it joins shows hosted by An-
chorage Philatelic Society, Evergreen Stamp Club, Strait 
Stamp Society, and Southern Oregon Philatelic Society.  

In Canada, there are shows hosted by Vancouver Island 
and Greater Victoria Philatelic Society in the spring and 
fall, and by Regina Philatelic Club.  

All these Federation shows can award the Federationôs 
Thunderbird ribbon, which goes to an exhibit of particular 
merit. This ribbon also has a map of the Federation. Con-
tact me or Michael Andersen in Canada if your show does 
not have one, or if I mistakenly skipped your show. We 
can keep the Federation vibrant by attending, and maybe 
exhibiting, at each otherôs events.  

Other clubs have local shows and bourses. (See the listing 
at the end of this newsletter.) 

The Federated Philatelist, this journal, is a key service of 
the Federation. Each member club is encouraged to for-
ward electronic copies to all its members. And a worth-

Executive Secretaryõs Notes 

while journal it is! Kudos to Jack Congroveôs editing. The 
journal received a Vermeil award in the literature competi-
tion at the APS-ATA show in August. 

Looking at next year, the Northwest Federation Board of 
Directors is hoping to strengthen the organizationôs com-
mittee system. Committee chairs for Education and for 
Youth committees are needed. Helpers, one from each side 
of the border, are needed for these committees and for the 
Judging, the Nominations, and the Publications commit-
tees.  

These are additional activities planned for next year: 

7 April: John Arn Philatelic Symposium at Moses 
Lake, Washington. 

12 May: Annual General Membership meeting and 
election at PIPEX in Portland, Oregon. 

29 September: Federation Board meeting at VANPEX 
in Burnaby, British Columbia. 

Elections will be held next year in May at PIPEX for three 
Board positions. Those open are Executive Secretary, one 
Canadian Director, and one US Director. Committee posi-
tions are filled by appointment. Everyone can volunteer, or 
encourage others to volunteer. 

I have been receiving the newsletter, The Philatelic Kid of 
the Stamp Collecting Club for Kids. I find it very interest-
ing and would suggest anyone working with youth in the 
Northwest Federation to contact the organization. Mail 
address is P.O. Box 1809, Kihei, HI 96753-1809, or email 
MauiStampCollectorDude@gmail.com. 

Correction  

In the listing of the Northwest Distinguished Philatelists 
Award winners on page 11 of the September edition, the 
names of James W. Graue (1990) and Donald M. L. 
Shorting (1990) were inadvertently omitted. The Federat-
ed Philatelist apologizes and regrets the error. 

The organizers of the Pacific International Exhibition 
(PIPEX) are seeking one-frame club exhibits for their 
show, which is scheduled to be held at the Red Lion Hotel 
on the River in Portland, Oregon, on 10ï12 May 2019. 

The winning club will receive a handsome large silver cup 
to keep and show off until the next PIPEX. Please find the 
exhibit prospectus and entry form on the PIPEX website 
(www.pipexstampshow.org).  

PIPEX Club Exhibits  
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The Board of Directors of the Northwest Federation of 
Stamp Clubs (NWFSC) held a meeting at the show (see a 
report on page 11). There also was a Federation town hall 
meeting on Sunday led by Larry Crain, the Federation Ex-
ecutive Secretary. 

One of the interesting presentations was ñColonial Ameri-
can Postal Historyò by Dr. Ben Franklin (aka Tim OôCon-
nor), who showed and described covers in his collection 
from the 18th century colonial period. 

On Saturday, 17 Scouts attended an all-day class to obtain 
their stamp collecting merit badge. The class was led by 
Steve Andreason and Rick Crooks assisted by four other 
instructors. Fourteen of the Scouts were able to complete 
their merit badge requirements at the show. SEAPEX 
would like to thank Michael Jaffe for providing new stock 
books to support the merit badge program. 

The US Postal Service (USPS) staffed a postal station at 
the show on all three days. Their sales were brisk and they 
ran out of some items and had to reorder and restock.  The 
USPS also produced pictorial postmarks for use at the 
show based on designs created by our graphic artist, The-
resa Cummings from Tacoma. 

The United Nations Postal Administration (UNPA) also 
staffed a booth on all three days. They also reported good 
sales of their products. 

This year, SEAPEX celebrated the 75th anniversary of the 
US Womenôs Army Corps as its show theme with special 
cachets and a ceremony at noon on Saturday. The guest 
speaker was Major (Ret) Lois Herrmann from Santa Fe, 
New Mexico. She spoke about her experiences serving in 
the US Air Force and with the US Army. 

SEAPEX held its award banquet on Saturday evening at 
the Old Spaghetti Factory restaurant in Southcenter. Each 
year, the show presents a special Distinguished Service 
Award to recognize exceptional performance, leadership, 
and service by a member of the philatelic community over 
a sustained period. This year the award was presented to 
Ruth M. Caswell from Tacoma, Washington. 

Caswell, as head of the Puget Stamp Group, was the driv-
ing force in the effort to make SEAPEX a WSP national 
show. She also is the visionary founder of Women Exhibi-
tors, a national organization to promote and encourage 
women exhibitors.  

The philatelic awards were presented by Robert Zeigler, 
the Chief of the philatelic jury. Zeigler also happens to be 
the President of the APS.  

The Grand Award for the multi-frame exhibits went to 
Timothy P. OôConnor for ñPostal History of the Thirteen 
Colonies, 1675ï1782.ò He will get to compete for the APS 
Champion of Champions award at the next APS Stamp-
Show in Omaha, Nebraska. George W. Struble from Sa-
lem, Oregon, won the Reserve Grand Award for 
ñSCADTA Mail to and from Switzerland,ò which also 
received the American Air Mail Society Award and AHPS 
Felix Ganz Memorial Grand Award. 

ðcontinued on page 5 
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SEAPEX 2018 (from page 1) 

USPS Station Personnel with SEAPEX Staff  
(photo by Steve Brandt) 

Caroline Brandt serving cake at the WAC anniversary ceremony 
(photo by Steve Brandt) 
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SEAPEX 2018 (from page 4) 

Michael Peter won the One Frame Grand Award for ñThe 
Stones of a Swiss Classic ï The Light Blue Rayon I,ò 
which also received the AHPS Best One-Frame Award. 
He will be able to compete for the Single Frame CoC 
prize at the APS AmeriStamp Expo in Mesa, Arizona. 

The SEAPEX Youth Championship Award went to Jas-
minne Batista from Anchorage for ñBlack Heritage.ò 

Mark Thompson won the Peopleôs Choice Award for 
ñWomen of the Black Heritage Series: From the Fields of 
Slavery to the Halls of Congress.ò  

You can find a complete listing of medals and special 
awards on the SEAPEX website (www.seapexshow.org). 

SEAPEX would like to thank all the many donors and vol-
unteers who helped produce and operate the show. It is not 
possible to accomplish an event like this without their 
contributions.  

Space does not permit listing all contributors, but I would 
like to thank the Evergreen Stamp Club for the free loan 
of their exhibit frames; also the donors of our special 
awards: Puget Sound Collectorsô Club (Grand Award), 
Dennis Fortney (Reserve Grand Award), Edward Szpiro 
(Single Frame Grand Award), Hallôs Philatelics (Youth 
Championship Award), and Collectors Club of Seattle 
(Peopleôs Choice Award). 

SEAPEX 2019 will take place at the same venue on 13-15 
September 2019. The show will be celebrating the 50th 
anniversary of the first manned landing on the Moon. 

SEAPEX recently purchased additional exhibit frames 
from the Inland Empire Philatelic Society, and we hope to 
expand the quantity of exhibits at the next show. The ex-
hibit prospectus and fillable entry form are available on 
our website (www.seapexshow.org). 

APEX 
мςо aŀǊŎƘ нлмф 

!ƴŎƘƻǊŀƎŜ {ŜƴƛƻǊ !ŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ /ŜƴǘŜǊ 
молл 9ŀǎǘ мфǘƘ !ǾŜƴǳŜ 
!ƴŎƘƻǊŀƎŜΣ !ƭŀǎƪŀ 

рлǘƘ ŀƴƴƛǾŜǊǎŀǊȅ мǎǘ aŀƴƴŜŘ aƻƻƴ [ŀƴŘƛƴƎ 
CǊƛ млΥлл!aςрΥллta 
{ŀǘ млΥлл!aςпΥллta 
{ǳƴ млΥлл!aςоΥллta 
CǊŜŜ !ŘƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ 
/ƻƳǇŜǝǝǾŜ 9ȄƘƛōƛǘǎ 
WǳƴƛƻǊ 9ȄƘƛōƛǝƻƴ 

ƘǧǇΥκκǿǿǿΦŀƴŎƘƻǊŀƎŜǇƘƛƭŀǘŜƭƛŎΦƻǊƎ 

The Collectors Club of Chicago (CCC) was founded in 
1928, and has as its mission ñthe documentation, preserva-
tion, advancement, and promotion of philately through 
education, study research, and servicesé.ò  

The CCC organized the Arthur Salm Foundation in 1991, 
in order to conduct technical research on philatelic prod-
ucts, and to report on matters relevant to philatelic forger-
ies and fantasies. The foundation has issued a series of 
reports over the years. 

The first edition of Salm Paper No. 4, ñLabels Purporting 
to be Stamps,ò was issued in May 1997. The document 
was initiated when CCC member and well-known philatel-
ic writer, Lester E. Winick, received a letter from a collec-
tor of topicals, who had purchased hundreds of dollars of 
stamps representing the fictitious modern-day nations of 
ñAbkhazia,ò ñBatum,ò and ñEasdale Islandò at stamp 
shows as prestigious as CAPEX ô96. The collector was 
told by a stamp dealer at the bourse that ñéthese countries 
were emerging nations as a splinter off old Russia.ò An-
other collector buying the same issues was told that ñé
these countries were forerunners, and would be valuable in 
the future.ò  

An extract of the original paper was published in The Fed-
erated Philatelist in August 1998. 

In 2012, Charles E. Cwiakala completely updated and re-
vised the original document, adding a great deal of further 
and new information. This listing is a valuable reference 
for identifying bogus issues. You can view this listing on-
line at the CCC website (www.collectorsclubchicago.org/
label-stamps.php). 

Labels Purporting to be Stamps  

Willamette Valley Stamp Show  

For the second year, the Salem Stamp Society and Greater 
Eugene Stamp Society are planning a unique joint show to 
be held on consecutive days in each city on 16 and 17 
March 2019. This regional show will include exhibits dis-
played at each site, and the organizers are encouraging 
new exhibitors to participate. 

The exhibits will be judged, with numerous awards, plus 
very useful feedback from the experienced judges. Exhib-
its can be from one to four frames, in keeping with the 
desire to keep it a low-key, welcoming show for develop-
ing exhibitors. Exhibits that have earned gold awards at 
WSP shows like PIPEX and SEAPEX are not eligible.  

The prospectus and entry form are on both the Salem 
Stamp Society website (www.salemstampsociety.org) and 
the Greater Eugene Stamp Society website 
(www.greatereugenestampclub.weebly.com).  
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Whatõs in a NameðSpreckelsville  
ð by Michael Anderson, Fraser Valley Philatelic Club 

If you drive east of the Kahului airport on Maui, you can 
find ñSpreckelsville Roadò running through acres of aban-
doned sugar fields and brush, but with little other evidence 
of what was once a thriving sugar plantation employing 
thousands of immigrant workers, and built by one of 
Mauiôs most influential and successful businessmen. 

Spreckelsville was built by 
Claus Spreckels. He was born 
on 9 July 1828 in Germany; 
and moved to Charleston, 
South Carolina in 1848, where 
he demonstrated natural busi-
ness skills.  

He moved to New York City 
in 1855, and then to California 
in 1856, having major busi-
ness success along the way. 

In 1876, he moved to Hawaii 
and soon became a very influ-

ential friend to King Kalakaua. 

He immediately purchased half of the 1877 sugar crop and 
secured a lease on 17,000 acres of Crown Land. A 17-mile 
irrigation system completed in 1878, allowed for success-
ful reclamation of this land and resulted in the creation of 
the highly successful Hawaiian Commercial & Sugar Co., 
and a tremendous increase in Hawaiiôs sugar production. 

W.J. Lowrie was the manager of the company in 1899, as 
well as Postmaster for Spreckelsville. Mail addressed to 
him is common, but very few have a ñSpreckelsvilleò re-
ceiving back-stamp. Surprisingly, while there must have 
been a significant amount of outgoing mail from the com-
pany, covers with a Spreckelsville postmark are scarce. 

In the 1880s, Spreckels was a major influence in Hawaii. 
He owned the Oceanic Steamship Company that carried 
sugar to San Francisco. He was owner and publisher of a 
newspaper; and was involved with the creation of the Mat-
son Navigation Company. He was a banker and minted 
Hawaiian money in 1883, and King Kalakaua was person-
ally in debt to him. When the King could not repay the 
debt in 1886, their friendship came to an abrupt end and 
Spreckels returned to San Francisco. 

A strong supporter of Queen Liliuokalani, he began to 
withdraw his financial support from the island when she 
was dethroned in 1893.  

He sold the Hawaiian Commercial & Sugar Company to 
Alexander and Baldwin.  

His newspaper, the Pacific Commercial Advertiser, be-
came known as the Honolulu Advertiser, Todayôs Matson 
Inc. continues to contribute significantly to the Hawaii 
economy.  

ðcontinued on page 7 
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Cover to ñGolden Rule Bazarò with scarce double outer circle 
cancel Spreckelsville JUL 16, 1883  

Claus Spreckels 

Cover from Wailuku to W.J. Lowrie with 
Spreckelsville 13 Dec 1899 double outer

-single inner circle receiving strike 

Letter from the Claus Spreckels & Co ï Bankers ï Honolulu  
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Spreckels died in San Francisco on 26 December 1908. 

Spreckelsville (from page 6) Arn Philatelic Symposium  

The 29th John D. Arn Philatelic Symposium will take 
place on 6 April 2019, at the Best Western Plus Lake Front 
Hotel located in Moses Lake, Washington. The Northwest 
Federation of Stamp Clubs supports this event by paying 
for the rental of the conference rooms. 

The purpose of the symposium is to bring together philate-
lists from around the Pacific Northwest for discussions, 
presentations, auctions, and a good time. Excellent meals 
are included with the registration at reasonable prices and 
more than $1,400 worth of philatelic items will exchange 
hands at the auction. 

The event will feature four outstanding speakers with a 
variety of philatelic experience and collecting interests. 
They are Ina Inklebarger from a well known stamp dealer 
team; Myron Molnau, former Treasurer of the American 
Topical Association; Lisa Foster, President of Women Ex-
hibitors; and Richard Sola, an outstanding northwest histo-
rian and professional speaker. 

On Friday evening, there will be a no-host dinner at a local 
restaurant. On Saturday, together with the presentations, 
there will be both a silent and a live auction. 

More information along with a registration form will be 
mailed in mid-January. The program and registration form 
will also be available on the Northwest Federation website 
(www.nwfedatamps.org). 

Cover with VF strike of the double outer-single inner circle 
Spreckelsville AUG 25, 1898 cds  


